SACRED HEART - SAINT LUKE CATHOLIC COMMUNITY

N108 Sabin Avenue

SACRED HEART, Spring Valley † SACRED HEART, Elmwood 106 West Wilson Avenue

SAINT LUKE, Boyceville

919 Center Street

OUR PASTOR

Rev. Kevin C. Louis, STL Residence 114 West Wilson Avenue

715.639.2741 Mobile 715.505.3870

pastor@svecatholic.org

DEACON – Kevin Ray

Elmwood, WI 54740-8603

Residence 715.778.5519 S105 Sabin Avenue P.O. Box 456 Mobile 608.498.1060 Spring Valley, WI 54767-0456 deacon@svecatholic.org

OUR STAFF

Central Office

S105 Sabin Avenue P.O. Box 456 Spring Valley, WI 54767-0456 Administrative Assistant: Ms. Rebecca Schmitt 715.778.5519

admin@svecatholic.org

Boyceville Secretary: Mrs. Karen Adams

715.643.3081

boyceville@svecatholic.org

Our Mass Schedule for This Week

Monday (7-14)......NO MASS

Tuesday (7-15)......6:30 PM Mass at Spring Valley

+Bernard Grant (Orin and Deanna Bjornstad)

Wednesday (7-16)......7:30 PM Mass at Elmwood

+Joan Doherty (Jeff and Susan Pitman)

Thursday (7-17)......8:00 AM MASS at Spring Valley

+Leo and Frances Huebel (Julie and Dave Ducklow)

Friday (7-18)......1:30 PM Mass at Heritage of Elmwood +Ken and Marcella Ibach (George and Shelly Ibach)

Sixteenth Sunday in Ordinary Time

Saturday (7-19)......8:00 PM VIGIL Mass at Elmwood

 ${\it Missa~pro~populo}$

Sunday (7-20).....8:30 AM Mass at Boyceville

+Evelyn Cernohous (Betty Garside)

9:00 AM Centennial Mass at Elmwood

+Walter Bechel (Roger and Del Hirstein)

10:30 AM Mass at Spring Valley

+Brendan Moran (Moran Family)

BRIEFLY NOTED

Mission Co-op Appeal: Please warmly welcome Fr. Linus Nangwele to our parishes this weekend and help support the Mission Coop Program of our Diocese of La Crosse. Contribution envelopes for the Mission Co-op Appeal are located at the entrances of Church. Please make checks payable to the parish. All gathered proceeds will be directed to the Diocesan Mission Office. You may mail in your donation to the Central Office or drop it in the collection basket at Mass. Thank you for your generous support of the Mission Co-op Appeal!

Spring Valley Church Roof: On Sunday, July 13 after the Spring Valley Mass Bob Kulp from Kulp Roofing will give a short talk on the problem with the existing church roof. Afterwards everyone is welcomed over to the CCD Center for more information on the new roof which will be metal shingles and to answer any additional questions on the roof project. Coffee and donuts will be served.

Elmwood Centennial Planning Committee: meets on Tuesday, July 15 at 7:00 PM in the Elmwood Church Basement. Those who have volunteered or signed up to help out at the Centennial are asked to attend. Also, there are Centennial meal tickets still available for purchase. Contact Bob Geraets for remaining tickets at 715-639-4372.

CONFESSIONS

Tuesday 6:00-6:30 PM

Spring Valley

Saturday 7:00-7:45 PM

Elmwood

7:45-8:15 AM Sunday

Boyceville

ADORATION OF THE **BLESSED SACRAMENT**

Monday 6:00 AM to 6:00 PM

Boyceville

5 PM to Friday 8 PM Thurs.

Spring Valley

Interparish Pastoral Council:

meets Tuesday, July 15 at 7:30 PM in the Spring Valley CCD Center. Council members please notify the Office if unable to attend.

Elmwood Centennial Fact:

Father Varkey Velickakathu Joseph came to Elmwood in 1998 when Father Becker retired. He was from India and became a citizen of the United States while here. He left in 2011 to serve St. Mary's Catholic Church in Neillsville, WI. He was ordained on October 13, 1979 in India.

St. Luke's Thank you: We would like to thank our parish family for the caring support and generosity that they demonstrated at the death of Joe's dad, Dean Adams. Words cannot adequately express our gratitude. Sincerely, Joe and Karen Adams

Elmwood Centennial Choir Practice:

There will be choir practice for our Centennial Mass at 6:30 pm on Wednesday, July 16th. Everyone is welcome to come and take part in our 100th anniversary celebration. We need singers and would appreciate anyone who can come!

History of the Brothers of St.

Pius X: Anyone wishing to purchase a copy of Br. Michael Mandernach's excellent history of the Brothers of St. Pius X, please contact the Central Office.

VISIT US ON THE WEB

www.svecatholic.org

Like us on Facebook!

"STRENGTHEN YOUR BRETHERN" (Luke 22:32)

This weekend we are happy to welcome to our parishes Father Linus Nangwele, a priest of the Apostolic Vicariate of Donkorkrom in the African nation of Ghana. He comes to us as a part of the annual Mission Coop Program of our Diocese of La Crosse. The Donkorkrom Vicariate has 17,000 Catholics and is growing rapidly. There are 7 parishes with 98 mission stations. Serving the faithful are 12 priests, 7 religious sisters, and 110 catechists. Some of the needs of the Vicariate include finishing the construction of their Cathedral church, building schools and medical centers, and providing for the formation of their seminarians, catechists, and the lay faithful. Please pray for Father Nangwele and all the clergy, religious and lay faithful of the Vicariate! If you wish to make a monetary donation, please use the special envelopes and make your check payable to your parish. Thank you for participating in the proclamation of the Gospel in Africa!

Next Sunday we rejoice with the parishioners of Sacred Heart Elmwood as they gather for a special Mass at 9:00 AM celebrating the parish centennial. It is an occasion to give thanks to God for the gift of faith given to those who have made up this faith community over the past century. It is also a time to beg God's continued blessings upon this "family of families" as Saint John Paul II so beautifully described what a parish is. All are welcome to participate in the Mass at church. Sales for the dinner have closed but at the village auditorium there will be games, snacks, auctions, and other fun throughout the day until 3:00 PM. At 2:00 PM cake will be served in honor of my 25th anniversary of ordination to the priesthood. **Please note that the Mass schedule for next weekend is the same as always with a Saturday Vigil Mass at 8:00 PM at Elmwood and the 8:30 and 10:30 AM Masses at Boyceville and Spring Valley respectively.** Father Larry Berger (who was my religion teacher at Marshfield Columbus Catholic High School in the 1970s!) will be celebrating the Sunday morning Masses as I celebrate the special 9:00 AM centennial Mass at Elmwood.

Speaking of my ordination anniversary, this weekend begins a marathon of celebrations over the next several weeks! I am so happy to be able to celebrate Mass this weekend at my home parish of the Sacred Heart in Marshfield. The Mass and the dinner to follow afford me the opportunity to thank God and the parishioners as well as my family and friends for their loving and prayerful support over these years. Of course, next Sunday the Elmwood parishioners are celebrating the 100th anniversary of the parish and my 25th with Mass and meal followed by cake. The weekend after that Saint Luke Parish is rejoicing with me at 25 years of priestly ministry at the 8:30 AM Mass followed by a potluck brunch. It's a good thing I've lost 23 pounds since the beginning of May! That gives me "space" to do all this feasting in July!

July 22, 1989 seems so long ago! It has been an adventure insofar as I've been the Associate Rector of our Cathedral, Pastor of nine different parishes, Administrator of three parishes, Principal of two parochial grade schools, Scouting Chaplain for the Diocese, Associate Professor of Theology at a seminary, Director of Spiritual Formation in the Permanent Deacon Formation Program for our Diocese, member of the Diocesan Seminarian Admissions Board, a priest-mentor of the Saint Paul Seminary School of Divinity of the University of Saint Thomas, and now a Dean! The Diocese sure has gotten a good return on its investment in me! It has not always been an easy journey (what vocation in life is!), but I am so happy that the Lord has called me to be a priest. I'm actually the third generation of priests on the Burke side of my family (before me the Louis side never produced any priests or religious – I'm not sure what that means!). The first, Father Thomas O'Keefe, served faithfully for many years in Illinois. The second is my mother's youngest brother, Raymond, who is now the Cardinal Prefect of the Supreme Apostolic Signatura in the Vatican. So the priesthood was not something foreign at all as I was growing up.

My family created a home with an atmosphere of faith and love wherein I was able to hear the Lord's call to the Priesthood. My dad, mom, brother, and now my dad's second wife, as well as all the relatives, have always been a source of encouragement enabling me to persevere in answering "yes" to the Lord's call. I am indebted to my Pastor at Sacred Heart in Marshfield, the late Father Peter Leketas, who was the first to ask me to consider the Priesthood. Likewise, the unambiguous example of religious life of one of my teachers at Columbus High School, the late Sister Miranda Buesseler, SSND, inspired me to enter the seminary. Of all my seminary classmates, one stands above the rest, Monsignor Bert Diaz of the Diocese of Brownsville, Texas, who has remained a dear friend for nearly 30 years. Through eight years in the seminary and now these 25 years of priestly ministry countless people have generously supported me with their prayers, sacrifices, and acts of kindness. To all of them I owe the deepest debt of gratitude.

My Grandma Louis was a saintly woman. She was convinced that her youngest son, Charley (my dad!), would become a priest. After my father and mother were married my Grandma Louis good-naturedly teased my mom that she had stolen her priest! *My Grandma Louis died in 1972 and so from her place in Heaven she saw that she only had to wait a generation to get her priest, her grandson Kevin!*Most Sacred Heart of Jesus, have mercy on us! Saint Luke, pray for us! *Very Rev. Kevin C. Louis, STL*

Stewardship for July 5-6					
A	dult Envelopes	Offertory	Candles	Centennial Income	Ducklow Memorial
Spring Valley	\$1560	\$114.50	\$15.25		\$1,080
Elmwood	\$900	\$86		\$577	
Boyceville	\$1276	\$124			
Boyceville (6/2	29) \$590	\$192.25			